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OKANAGAN SENATE 
AGENDA 

 
Wednesday 12 September 2007  

 
3:30pm – 5:30pm 

 
LIB 317  |  UBC OKANAGAN CAMPUS 

 
1. Senate Membership – Acting Registrar Mr. Fred Vogt 

a. Declaration of Vacancy (information) – One representative of the Joint Faculties 
to replace resigning Senator Dr. Donna Senese  

b. Call for Nominations (information) – to replace Dr. Peter Wylie (Representative of 
the Joint Faculties) and Dr. Donna Senese (Representative of the Joint Faculties) 
plus two additional Representatives of the Joint Faculties 

c. Declaration of Vacancy and Call for Nominations – one Faculty Member or Dean 
to replace Dr. Peter Wylie on the Nominating Committee for the remainder of this 
Senate term until August 31, 2008 and thereafter until replaced.  Nominees 
should identify themselves to the Senate Secretariat no later than 4:00 p.m. on 
September 28, 2007. 

d. Replacement (information) – Dr. Spiro Yannacopoulos replacing resigned 
Senator Dr. Richard Klukas (Representative of the Faculty of Applied Science) 
effective 1 November 2007 

e. Dean Ian Stuart – New ex officio Senator as Dean of the Faculty of Management 

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Vice-Chair Dr. Doug Owram (approval) (circulated 
– Item 2) 

3. Business Arising from the Minutes – Vice-Chair Dr. Doug Owram 

4. Vice-Chair’s Remarks and Related Questions – Vice-Chair Dr. Doug Owram 

5. From the Board of Governors 

Confirmation that the following recommendations of Okanagan Senate were approved as 
required under the University Act Sections 37 (l) (i) (o) (p) and 38. 
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4 April 2007 Meeting of Senate 

Curriculum proposals from the Faculties of Arts & Sciences, Creative & Critical Studies, 
the College of Graduate Studies, and the Faculty of Management.  

New Awards. 

 

25 April 2007 Meeting of Senate 

Curriculum proposals from the Faculties of Arts & Sciences, Creative & Critical Studies, 
and Health & Social Development.   

New Awards. 

 

6. From the Council of Senates 

Confirmation that the following recommendations of Okanagan Senate were approved. 

7 June 2007 Meeting of the Council of Senates 

That the elected terms for the current Convocation & Faculty Representatives to 
Okanagan Senate be extended by 12 months to 31 August 2008; and 

That the election of the 2008-2011 Okanagan Senate occur in the Autumn of 2007, to 
coincide with the election of Faculty and Staff Representatives to the Board of Governors 
from UBC Okanagan.  

7. Nominating Committee – Dr. Robert Lalonde  

a. Membership Adjustment to the Policies and Procedures Committee (approval) 
(circulated – Item 7a) 

8. Policies & Procedures Committee – Dr. Daniel Keyes 

a. President’s Advisory Committee on Honorary Degrees Report (approval) 
(circulated – Item 8a) 

9. Curriculum Committee – Acting Chair, Dean Marvin Krank 

Curriculum Proposals from the Faculties of Arts & Sciences and Management (approval) 
(circulated – Item 9) 

10. Admissions and Awards Committee – Dr. Sharon McCoubrey 

a. Degree Recognition at UBC: Applicants from a College or University (approval) 
(circulated – Item 10a) 

b. Admission Requirements for ETEP and STEP (approval) (circulated – Item 10b) 

c. BFA Entrance Requirements Exemption (approval) (circulated – Item 10c) 

11. Other Business  

 

 
 
 

Regrets: Nathalie Bomberg telephone (250) 807-9259 or 
email nathalie.bomberg@ubc.ca 

 
Okanagan Senate: http://okanagan.students.ubc.ca/senate  
Vancouver Senate: http://www.students.ubc.ca/senate  
Council of Senates:  http://www.students.ubc.ca/council  
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Attendance 
Present:  Deputy Vice-Chancellor Dr. D. Owram (Vice-Chair),  Dr. A. S. Abd-El-
Aziz, Mr. R. Adl, Dean B. Bauer, Dean R. Belton, Dean J. Bottorff, Dr. W. 
Broughton, Dean R. Campbell, Dr. J. Castricano, Dr. R. Currie, Mr. R. Gandha, 
Dr. J. Gustar, Ms. E. Johnston, Dr. D. Keyes, Dr. R. Klukas, Mr. M. Koovisk, 
Dean M. Krank, Dr. A. Labun, Mr. G. Lepp, Dr. S. McCoubrey, Dr. C. McFadyen, 
Ms. N. Neumann, Dr. D. Senese, Dr. M. Williams, Ms. M. Wilson, Dr. P. 
Wrzesniewski, Dr. P. Wylie 
 
By Invitation:  From Enrolment Services: Ms. L. M. Collins, Mr. C. Eaton, Mr. F. 
Vogt (Acting Registrar & Secretary) 
 
Regrets:  President Stephen Toope, Mr. P. Arthur, Mr. G. August, Ms. S. 
Barnard, Dr. J. Bassett-Smith, Ms. M. Burton, Dr. E. Butz, Mr. R. Chavarie, Dr. J. 
Cioe, Ms. L. Driscoll, Dr. M. Duran-Cogan, Dean M. Isaacson, Dr. R. Lalonde, 
Mr. D. Lubbers, Ms. V. Lymberopoulos, Chancellor Dr. A. McEachern, Ms. M. 
Patapoff, Mr. O. Penner, Dr. S. Reid, Dr. C. Scarff, Mr. B. Silzer, Dr. M. 
Ungureanu, Mr. C. Wilson, Ms. G. Zilm 
 
Recording Secretary: Ms. N. Limbos-Bomberg 

 
 
Call to Order 
Deputy Vice-Chancellor Doug Owram called the meeting to order. 
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Approval of Agenda 
Vice-Chair Dr. Owram noted two amendments to the Agenda: an additional 
motion to Item 5, Granting of Degrees (5b); and the slight rewording of the 
motion for Item 7b, Student Senator Council of Senates appointments.  As well 
the Vice-Chair noted that a confidential in camera item would be added to the 
Agenda, Item 14.  
 
By consent the amended Agenda was accepted. 
 
 
Senate and Committee Membership 
On behalf of the Secretary to Senate, Mr. Vogt announced the resignation of Dr. 
Peter Wylie from Senate (Representative of the Joint Faculties), the Nominating 
Committee and the Council of Senates Budget Committee effective 1 July 2007. 
Members of the Senate thanked resigning Senator Dr. Wylie. An election will be 
conducted over the summer months. 
 
Election of Student Senators to Nominating Committee 

The Secretary had declared vacancies for two Student Senators to serve on 
the Nominating Committee and subsequently received nominations for Mr. 
Matt Koovisk and Ms. Megan Patapoff.  
Moved:   Dr. Williams 
Seconded:  Ms. Neumann 
That nominations for two Student Senators to serve on the Nominating 
Committee be closed. 

CARRIED. 
 

Minutes of the Previous Meeting 
Moved:   Dr. Currie 
Seconded:  Dr. Wylie 

 
That the minutes of the Okanagan Senate Meeting of 25 April 2007 be 
adopted as circulated. 

CARRIED. 
 
Business Arising from the Minutes  
Senate Elections   
Fred Vogt introduced the recommendation of the Policies and Procedures 
Committee for an autumn election. 
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Moved:   Dr. Keyes 
Seconded:  Mr. Koovisk 

 
That Senate recommend to the Council of Senates and the Registrar that 
the election of the 2008-2011 Okanagan Senate (Faculty and Convocation 
Representatives assuming office on 1 September 2008) occur in the 
Autumn of 2007, concurrently with the election of the Faculty and Staff 
Representatives to the Board of Governors from UBC Okanagan. 

Discussion 
Dr. Gustar asked for clarification on the effective date for new Senators; Ms. 
Collins responded new Senators would be elected this autumn for 1 September 
2008 for a three year term. 

The motion was put and CARRIED. 
 
Vice-Chair’s Remarks – Dr. Doug Owram 
Vice-Chair Dr. Owram noted the meeting regrets of President Toope who was 
presiding over Congregation in Vancouver. 
The Vice-Chair noted highlights from the recent 22 May 2007 Board of 
Governors Meeting: 

• All Okanagan Senate recommendations of 7 March 2007 and 4 April 2007 
have been approved. 

• UBC Okanagan is entering into high construction phase: 
o $40 million has been approved for construction on the new student 

centre; 
o Funds have been released for construction of the Arts and 

Sciences buildings; 
o New Engineering and Management faculties are slated to enter 

design phase this fall. 
• Announcement of David Farrar as Provost and Vice President, Academic 

for UBC Vancouver starting 1 September 2007. 
• Impact of pine beetle at the Okanagan campus will see some trees 

removed with attempts to save others integral to the campus landscape. 
 
Granting of Degrees  

Moved:   Dr. Williams 
Seconded: Dr. McCoubrey 

 
That the candidates for degrees and diplomas, as recommended by the 
Faculties and Schools, be granted the degree or diploma for which they 
were recommended, effective May 2007, and that the Registrar, in 
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consultation with the Deans and the Chair of the Okanagan Senate, be 
empowered to make any necessary adjustments (2/3 majority required). 

CARRIED unanimously. 
 
 

Moved:   Dr. Currie 
Seconded: Mr. Gandha 
 
That the Senate approve the list of candidates for co-conferral by UBC of 
the Bachelor of Business Administration degree and that the Registrar, in 
consultation with Okanagan College and the Chair of Senate, be 
empowered to make any necessary adjustments (2/3 majority required). 

Discussion 
Dr. Labun asked if the Campus 2020 recommendations would impact the 
commitment of UBC Okanagan to Okanagan College in co-conferring certain 
degrees.  Dr. Owram replied that there was nothing prohibiting a college from 
making an arrangement with a university. 

CARRIED unanimously. 
 
Council of Senates 
On behalf of the Secretary to Senate, Mr. Vogt announced the appointment of Dr. 
Daniel Keyes, Faculty Councillor representing the Okanagan Senate on the 
Council of Senates Executive Committee (replacing Dr. Michael Isaacson). 
 
Oral Report from the Council of Senates Budget Committee  
On behalf of the Council of Senates Budget Committee, Dr. Daniel Keyes offered 
Senate an information update, as follows: 
 
In April of 2007, Dr. Keyes requested a meeting with the office of the Deputy Vice 
Chancellor to discuss the current budget which had been presented in a Power 
Point form at Senate in February 2007.  
 
Council of Senates’ Budget Committee Chair Perry Adebar, Faculty Senators 
Peter Arthur and Peter Wylie and Dr. Keyes met on Monday 8 May 2007; note:  
Student, Ceremonies, and Awards representatives were not present for this 
meeting.  Membership highlights: 
 

• Dr. Keyes was elected Chair of the Okanagan Sub-Committee of the 
Council of Senates Budget Committee;  
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• Vacancy of Dr. Peter Wylie (who has resigned due to year-long sabbatical 
beginning June 2007). Mr. Christopher Eaton has been instructed to 
locate a new member for this Committee. 

 
Dr. Perry Adebar presented items under consideration at the Vancouver Sub-
Committee:  

• Capital development at UBC; 
• Budget Impact of Institutional Building Projects (Mortgaging); 
• Academic Inflation; 
• Financial impact of eliminating Mandatory Retirement.  

 
Later that same day, Budget Committee Members met with the Deputy Vice-
Chancellor and his advisors from finance and mutually agreed that: 

• The Committee should play an important role in shaping the budget;  
• Dr. Owram would establish a timetable for meetings that would carefully 

mirror the budget cycle; and  
• Dr. Owram would present a unit break down of spending. 

 
Overall, Budget Committee Members asked questions about the budget and 
received satisfactory answers. 
 
Dr. Keyes summarized several actions stemming from the day’s meetings: 

• The Budget committee decided that all new program proposals will go 
through the Budget committee; and  

• The DVC will hold a town hall in September to discuss budget planning.  
 
Dr. Owram commented that 2007 was a transition year and that these new 
processes will assure closer consultation in the future.  
 
Discussion 
Dr. Bauer inquired after the reporting structure for the Council of Senates Budget 
Committee, noting that there were in effect two Council budget sub-committees, 
one for Vancouver, one for the Okanagan.   

Dr. Keyes noted briefly that while the overall budget committee has a Chair, each 
sub-committee reported both to the Council of Senates as well as each individual 
Senate.  To facilitate further communication, the sub-committees have agreed to 
meet on common issues.   Dr. Keyes added that sub-committees of the Council 
of Senates’ Budget committee were created in the late fall of 2006. The 
Okanagan sub-committee of the Council of Senates has met with the President 
and the Vancouver sub-committee three times since conception to discuss the 
Vancouver budget, however, they had not to date met with the Deputy Vice-
Chancellor to discuss the Okanagan budget. 
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Dr. Owram noted that the new process called for the two sub-committees to 
report to administrators to receive information and counsel, and then in turn 
report to the Council of Senates and each individual Senate. 

Dr. Keyes agreed to take forward Dr. Bauer’s suggestion of amending the 
University Act to recognize that there are effectually two budget sub-committees.  
Dr. Keyes added that this may be a topic of consideration for the proposed ad-
hoc committee to review Senate. 

Mr. Eaton commented that over two dozen changes to the University Act are 
presently pending. 

 
Nominating Committee 
Senate Committee Assignments for the Deputy Vice-Chancellor and the 
Associate Vice-President and Chief Operating Officer, Academic & 
Research 
On behalf of the Nominating Committee, Acting Chair Dr. Jodey Castricano 
recommended the following motion to Senate: 
 

Moved:   Dr. Castricano 
Seconded: Dr. Belton 

 
That the composition of the Curriculum Committee be amended to strike the 
words “academic vice-president or designated” before and add the words 
“Academic & Research” after “Associate Vice-President” from item B of the 
ex-officio membership 
 
NB: The proposed new item B would read: 
Associate Vice-President, Academic & Research 

 
And 

That the composition of the Learning and Research Committee be amended 
to strike the words “academic vice-president or designated” before and add 
the words “Academic & Research” after “Associate Vice-President” from 
item B of the ex-officio membership 
NB: The proposed new item B would read: 
Associate Vice-President, Academic & Research 

And 
That the composition of the Policies and Procedures Committee be 
amended to strike the words “or designated associate vice-president” after 
“academic vice-president” from item B of the ex-officio membership. 
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NB: The proposed new item B would read: 
Academic Vice-President 

Discussion 
Dr. Williams recalled for Senate that Policies and Procedures had discussed the 
possibility of adding to the committee structure (namely, adding faculty and 
student representation) to allow for both the Deputy Vice-Chancellor (DVC) and 
Associate Vice-President (AVP) to be Committee Members and asked about the 
consideration of this issue at the Nominating Committee level.  Dr. Castricano 
noted that this option was considered by the Committee. 
 
On request of Senate, the Vice-Chair divided the motion to separate out the 
membership of the Learning and Research and the Curriculum Committee, as 
follows:  
 

That the composition of the Curriculum Committee be amended to strike the 
words “academic vice-president or designated” before and add the words 
“Academic & Research” after “Associate Vice-President” from item B of the 
ex-officio membership 
 
NB: The proposed new item B would read: 
Associate Vice-President, Academic & Research 

 
And 

That the composition of the Learning and Research Committee be amended 
to strike the words “academic vice-president or designated” before and add 
the words “Academic & Research” after “Associate Vice-President” from 
item B of the ex-officio membership 
NB: The proposed new item B would read: 
Associate Vice-President, Academic & Research 

The motion was put and CARRIED. 
 
Discussion 
The Senate turned its discussion to the membership of the Policies and 
Procedures Committee.   
 
Dr. Labun asked for clarification on the present membership of the Policies and 
Procedures Committee versus the new proposed composition.  Mr. Eaton 
responded that at present, the Policies and Procedures Committee terms of 
reference allow for the “Academic Vice-President or designated Associate Vice-
President” and the motion on the table would remove the designate option. Dr. 
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Bauer asked why the designate option was removed; Dr. Owram noted that he 
had never declared a designate. 

 
Moved:   Dr. Castricano 
Seconded: Dr. Belton 
That the composition of the Policies and Procedures Committee be 
amended to strike the words “or designated associate vice-president” after 
“academic vice-president” from item B of the ex-officio membership. 
NB: The proposed new item B would read: 
Academic Vice-President 
Motion FAILED. 

 
Dr. Keyes suggested a new motion in which one faculty member would be 
added, as well as both the DVC and the AVP.  Mr. Koovisk inquired after 
including student representation in such a motion.  Dr. Keyes noted that he was 
in favour of including student representation; however, in his experience, only 
one student regularly attended Policies and Procedures meetings. 

Moved:   Dr. Williams  
Seconded:  Dr. Krank 
That Senate refers to the Nominating Committee the consideration of 
adding the AVP, one faculty member and one student representative to the 
membership of the Policies and Procedures Committee. 
CARRIED 

 
Student Senator Council of Senates appointments 
On behalf of the Nominating Committee, Acting Chair Dr. Jodey Castricano 
recommended the following motion to Senate: 

 
Moved:   Dr. Castricano 
Seconded: Dr. Wylie 
 
That Ms. Michelle Wilson be appointed to Council of Senates Okanagan 
Senate Representative Committee 5 until 31 March 2008 and thereafter 
until a successor is appointed; and that Mr. David Lubbers be elected to the 
Council of Senates to replace Mr. Zach Webster, who has resigned.  
 

and 
That the following student senators be appointed to the Council of Senates’ 
committees below until 31 March 2008 and thereafter until successors are 
appointed.  
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Elections Committee:   Mr. Matt Koovisk 
Budget Committee:   Ms. Vanna Lymberopoulos 

Discussion 
Dr. Bauer asked about the inclusion of the phrase “and thereafter until 
successors are appointed”; Ms. Collins responded that this was standard 
language for elections. 

CARRIED. 
 
Policies & Procedures Committee 
Review of the Okanagan Senate (NB: 2/3 majority required) 
Committee Chair Dr. Daniel Keyes introduced the proposed Review of Senate as 
per Dr. Michael Isaacson noting the principal impetus: that after nearly two years 
in operation, it would be beneficial to review the processes. 
 

Moved:   Dr. Keyes 
Seconded: Dr. Williams 
That the Senate establish an ad hoc Committee to Review the Okanagan 
Senate, and that the mandate, terms of reference and operation of the 
review, and the membership of the committee be as given in the report. 

Discussion 
Dr. Krank noted the rationale section of the proposal regarding the College of 
Graduate Studies conferring degrees and found it to be prejudicial, implying that 
the College of Graduate Studies was in violation of the University Act. 
 
Dr. Owram asked if the Policies and Procedures Committee would agree to strike 
the phrase in question, “that the College of Graduate Studies…does not have the 
power to confer degrees.”  As Chair of the Policies and Procedures Committee, 
Dr. Keyes agreed, noting that the larger discussion made several strong points 
worth noting.  Dr. Krank again noted the implicit comment on the College as the 
text stands; Dr. Owram confirmed that with the striking of the above phrase no 
prejudice remained and noted so for the minutes. 
 
Dr. Gustar voiced her concern surrounding the scope of the review, namely that it 
included committee terms of reference, an onerous task, and suggested that 
perhaps there was not enough time allotted in the proposal for the full and 
complete consultation of all committees.  Dr. Keyes responded that the summer 
time frame was intended to allow for full concentration on the task in a quick and 
efficient manner; he also noted the resources of the Okanagan Senate 
Secretariat.   
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Ms. Neumann pointed out the lack of student representation and suggested an 
amendment to the motion to include one graduate and one undergraduate 
student in the composition.  Dr. Keyes agreed that one student was welcome.  
Dr. Owram commented on the overall composition and noted that he was in 
favour of one administrative representative being added. 
 
Several Senators observed that the proposal included committee terms of 
reference in its scope and noted that this was the realm of the Nominating 
Committee which had recently postponed this discussion until the following year.  
Ms. Collins clarified that the University Act did not reference specific committee 
structures. 
 
Dr. Bauer commented on the usefulness of the review but suggested that after 
only 18 months it was perhaps premature.  Many Senators noted similar 
concerns offering several alternatives to the review: status quo; table any review 
for an un-impassioned new Senate (to be elected for 1 September 2008); and 
lastly, focus rather on necessary, identified areas for review. 
 
Dr. Williams spoke in support of the review and noted that a review of the 
Faculties and the units was as well under consideration by the Policies and 
Procedures Committee.   
 
Dr. Williams asked why a 2/3 majority was required in this vote; Mr. Eaton 
responded that a 2/3 majority was required when Senate was delegating its 
authority.   
 
In response to a question by Dr. Abd-El-Aziz, Ms. Collins noted that the last 
Vancouver Senate review was conducted in 2005 by a Committee Chaired by 
Mr. Peter Burns, a former Vancouver Senator.  Approximately a dozen 
recommendations came out of that review with 50% of recommendations 
implemented with another 25% outstanding and in process. Ms. Collins noted 
that the full composition of the review, and the report itself, was available on the 
Vancouver Senate website at 
http://www.students.ubc.ca/senate/download/SenateReport.pdf.   

Motion FAILED. 
 
Course Withdrawal 
Committee Chair Dr. Daniel Keyes introduced the proposal which has been 
before Senate before: that if there is no evaluation of student performance before 
the 6-week mark (or 12 weeks for full-year courses) that the student and the 
professor may mutually agree to a withdrawal.  Dr. Keyes noted that his 
counterpart in Vancouver does not support this motion as he felt it promoted 
irresponsibility in students; Dr. Keyes noted that he felt rather that the proposal 
empowered students in directing their own education.  
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Moved:   Dr. Keyes 
Seconded: Mr. Gandha 
  
That the Senate approve the changes to the Change in Registration as 
outlined (new text underlined). 
 
“Change of Registration 
 
Except in special circumstances, a one-term course may be added to a 
student's program only within the first two weeks of the course, and a two-
term course within the first three weeks. If a course is dropped during these 
periods, no record of the registration in the course will appear on the 
student's academic record. 
 
Students may withdraw from courses in which they are registered at any 
time up to the end of the sixth week of class for courses that are offered in a 
single term, and of the twelfth week for courses that span two terms. 
Withdrawals will be noted on the academic record by a standing of 'W'. 
Such standings will not be included in computing averages. The withdrawal 
deadline dates for the current academic year are indicated in the 
accompanying tables in this section. 

If it becomes clear before the end of the sixth (twelfth) week that there will 
not be sufficient evaluation of the student’s performance to assess the 
likelihood of success in the course, then by mutual agreement between the 
student and instructor (in the form of written approval sent to the Registrar), 
the student may withdraw from the course up to the eighth week for courses 
that are offered in a single term and the sixteenth week for courses that 
span two terms. Beyond these dates, students may withdraw from courses 
only with the permission of the dean of the faculty in which they are 
registered. In such cases, the instructor shall be informed. Such withdrawals 
will be recorded as 'W' on the student's academic record. 

Fee refunds for withdrawals will be calculated on a pro rata basis. (For more 
information, see Item 1.6, Refund of Fees.) 

The dates for withdrawal given above also apply to students auditing 
courses.…” 

Discussion 
Ms. Neumann asked when a student may withdraw without the ‘W’ notation; on a 
one-term course students can withdraw within the first two weeks and on a two-
term course, students can withdraw within the first three weeks with no record of 
the registration in the course appearing in the student’s academic record.  Dr. 
Keyes noted that the proposal stipulated “up to the eight week” in consideration 
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of cases where an evaluation does occurs within the sixth week but the mark 
does not come back before the eighth week.   
 
Dr. Currie inquired after the norm for universities; Mr. Vogt noted that there was 
no standard.  Mr. Eaton concurred observing that anywhere to six weeks to the 
end of the course was common.   
 
Dr. Gustar was concerned about what was considered ‘sufficient evaluation’ and 
worried that the burden of this would rest on the student rather than the 
professor, that professors would be confronted with students asking for a 
guarantee of a passing grade.  Dr. Currie agreed and worried about setting up 
UBC as a university where no one fails. 
 
Dr. Bauer relayed a conversation he had with Mr. Brian Silzer in which he 
understood that approving the proposal as stated carried consequences with 
regards to provincial funding.   
 
Dr. Labun asked if there could be clarification on the history of the motion.  Ms. 
Collins noted that the first time the motion came forward it was withdrawn as it 
was noted that the Committee used Vancouver Calendar language; the second 
time it was decided that the Committee should consult with its sister Vancouver 
Committee and as we’ve heard, that Committee was not interested in this motion. 
 
Dr. Belton expressed his dissent of the motion noting that a blanket policy was 
not necessarily required when in fact only one course in particular was at issue 
(statistics for Psychology majors).  Dr. Belton expressed his preference to see a 
solution generated for that specific course alone. 
 
Dr. Abd-El-Aziz noted that perhaps the issue before Senate was that more 
evaluation before the 6-week mark, or 8-week mark, was desired. Dr. Belton 
agreed with Dr. Abd-El-Aziz and suggested rewording the motion in favour of an 
abstract and based on some pedagogical premise to read “there shall be some 
evaluation of the student before the 6-week mark.”  Dr. McFadyen voiced her 
agreement while Dr. Labun noted that a student enrolled in a class where 
evaluation is based on the final alone (100%) is not helped by this motion.   
 
Many Senators while in agreement with the premise of the proposal felt that 
articulating its intention was problematic. 

Motion FAILED. 
 
Curriculum Committee 
New Curriculum Proposals 
Committee Chair Dr. Gustar presented curriculum proposals from the Faculties of 
Applied Science, Arts and Sciences, and Creative and Critical Studies. 
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Moved:   Dr. Gustar 
Seconded:  Dr. Abd-El-Aziz 
 
That the Senate approves the new programs and courses brought forward 
by the Faculties of Applied Science, Arts and Sciences, and Creative and 
Critical Studies. 

Discussion 
Dr. McCoubrey asked about the lack of lower and intermediate level theatre 
courses; Dr. Gustar noted that the 4th level course would be designed jointly with 
the student and the instructor. 
 
Dr. Bauer asked if a student could enter the Engineering co-op program at any 
time; on behalf of the Faculty Dr. Labun responded that the program was 
structured in serial numbers with students registering sequentially.  Dr. 
McFadyen asked if listing prerequisites would be beneficial for students; Mr. 
Eaton noted that students do not register for co-ops themselves and so listing 
prerequisites was not necessary. 

The motion was put and CARRIED. 
 
Joint Report from the Curriculum Committee and Admissions and Awards 
Committee 
Faculty of Education: Post-baccalaureate Certificates and Diplomas  
On behalf of the Curriculum and Admissions and Awards Committees, Dr. 
Sharon McCoubrey presented one joint proposal for approval. 

Moved:   Dr. McCoubrey 
Seconded:  Dr. Abd-El-Aziz 
That the Senate approve the new program from the Faculty of Education for 
Education Post-baccalaureate Certificates and Diplomas. 

CARRIED. 
 
Learning and Research Committee 
Annual Report on Committee Activities 
On behalf of the Learning and Research Committee, Acting Chair Dr. Robert 
Campbell presented the Annual Report on Committee Activities to Senate for 
information.  
Dr. Williams asked about the teaching effectiveness committee to which Dr. 
Owram noted that these discussions are on-going. 
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Admissions and Awards Committee  
Admission to UBC: Changing Programs 
Committee Chair Dr. Sharon McCoubrey presented this item for information, a 
working proposal to facilitate the transfer of Vancouver students who wish to 
complete their studies at the Okanagan campus.  Dr. McCoubrey noted that 
consultation with Deans was still required.  
 
New Awards 
Committee Chair Dr. Sharon McCoubrey presented three new awards for 
approval. 

Moved:   Dr. McCoubrey 
Seconded:  Dr. Krank 
That the Senate accept the new awards as listed and forward them to the 
Board of Governors for approval, and that letters of thanks be sent to the 
donors. 

Discussion 
Dr. McCoubrey responded to a question about what comprises a completed 
program at Okanagan College and noted that the Committee sought clarification 
on the same issue and received confirmation that an equivalent number of 
courses would be accepted.   
In response to a question about the donor for the Econo-Wise award, Dr. 
McCoubrey noted that it was funded internally through a staff process. 

The motion was put and CARRIED. 
 
Enrolment Targets  
Committee Chair Dr. Sharon McCoubrey presented an information item on 
enrolment targets, noting that figures will come forward when available and drew 
attention to the inclusion in the attachment for a future reporting timeline.  Dr. 
Williams asked about the proposed March 2008 reporting deadline, and 
wondered if that was not late for planning purposes.  Dr. Owram agreed and 
suggested that perhaps it would be wise to consider planning two years out. 
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Appeals of Standing and Discipline – Dr. Sharon McCoubrey 
Annual Report on Committee Activities  
On behalf of the Appeals of Standing and Discipline Committee and in place of 
Committee Chair Dr. Carol Scarff, Dr. McCoubrey presented the Annual Report 
on Committee Activities to Senate for information. 
  
In Camera – Bachelor of Social Work Graduand 

Senate considered a specific case of an error made in granting a student third 
year standing when admitted to the Bachelor of Social Work on the basis of a 
diploma.  Based on the student’s previous studies, the student should have been 
granted only one year of advanced standing on admission and accordingly had 
not completed enough credits to qualify for graduation in June 2007.   
 
After discussion Senate resolved to offer the student two options in this very 
exceptional situation: the first option is for the student to choose to complete the 
missing credits; the second option is to grant the student a Bachelor of Social 
Work degree with the current completed courses noting however that this would 
not be a considered a normal four-year degree and as a result, many graduate 
schools in Canada would not accept it as the basis for future study.  
 
It was noted that the University would make every effort to facilitate the student’s 
return to UBC Okanagan to complete the degree. 
 

Adjournment 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.  The 
following regular meeting was scheduled to be held on Wednesday 12 
September 2007 at 3:30pm to 5:30pm in Library 317. 
 
*Note that the new 2007-2008 Senate & Committee Meeting Schedule is 
available on the Okanagan Senate website at: 
http://okanagan.students.ubc.ca/senate/schedule.cfm.  
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12 September 2007 
 
To:  Okanagan Senate 
 
From:  Nominating Committee 
 
Subject:   Membership Adjustment to the Policies and Procedures Committee 

(approval) 
 
  
At its May 23rd 2007 meeting, the Okanagan Senate referred to the Nominating 
Committee the consideration of adding the Associate Vice-President, Academic and 
Research as an ex officio member to the Okanagan Senate Policies and Procedures 
Committee (the AVP, Academic and Research was added as an ex-officio member to 
Senate at the March 7th 2007 meeting as allowed by Section 35.1 (3) (J) of the University 
Act). 
 
As the addition of the AVP, Academic and Research would increase the administrative 
representation on this Committee, it was as well recommended by Senate that the 
Nominating Committee consider adding one faculty member and one student 
representative. 
 
In the spirit of acknowledging the critical role of the Associate Vice President in the 
academic governance of UBC Okanagan and to ensure full participation in the activities 
of the Policies and Procedures Committee, the Nominating Committee is pleased to 
recommend the following:  
 
That the Associate Vice-President, Academic and Research plus one faculty member and 
one student representative be added to the membership of the Okanagan Senate Policies 
and Procedures Committee. 

 

 OKANAGAN SENATE SECRETARIAT 
Enrolment Services

Senate and Curriculum Services
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Tel: (250) 807-9259 · Fax: (250) 807-8007 
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Honorary Degree Nominations 
 


Okanagan Senate Secretariat 
SSC 109 B 
3333 University Way 
Kelowna, British Columbia 
Canada V1V 1V7 


HONORARY DEGREE NOMINATIONS 
The Okanagan Senate welcomes the nomination of worthy 


individuals for Honorary Degrees.   


An Honorary Degree is considered to be the University's highest honour and the granting of such a 


degree is one of the University's major public actions. By its choice, the University proclaims the 


recipient worthy to be admitted to the University on the basis of achievement for the common good. 


In conferring the degree, the University also makes a public statement about its own fundamental 


values. 


Honorary Degrees are intended to honour individuals whose extraordinary intellectual or artistic 


achievements or significant service to the wider society are worthy of the University's highest 


honour. An Honorary Degree, it is said, honours both the grantee and the spirit of the institution. An 


Honorary Degree should encourage a standard of excellence which is exemplary to students and to 


society. 


Honorary Degrees are conferred honoris causa, "for the sake of honour". Honorary Degrees are 


awarded as one of three types: Doctor of Laws, honoris causa; Doctor of Letters, honoris causa; or 


Doctor of Science, honoris causa.  


 
 


Criteria 


The award of an Honorary Degree is 


recognition by The University of British 


Columbia of distinguished achievement or of 


outstanding service.  The criteria for the award 


of an Honorary Degree are excellence, 


eminence, and accomplishment.  Nominees 


must be exceptionally distinguished: scholars, 


creative artists, public servants, persons 


prominent in the community and the 


professions, and others who have made 


significant contributions locally, nationally or 


globally. 


 


Honorary degrees are not normally awarded to 


those who currently hold political office, 


including Senators, nor to current or former 


UBC faculty members, nor those whose 


contributions may be considered to be no 


longer of current interest or at previous levels 


of significance.  In approving candidates for 


Honorary Degrees, the Senates strive for 


diversity of background, disciplines, and 


spheres of contribution.  A nomination that 


may possibly be controversial will need to pass 


the test: “is UBC willing to deal with any and 


all possible consequences?” 
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Honorary Degree Nomination Form 
Please complete the following information regarding your nominee; attach further 


information if necessary.   


 


Your nomination MUST include: 


• two (2) to five (5) letters of support from distinguished referees 


• full curriculum vitae and/or biographical sketch 


 


It is in the best interests of the nominee to supply as much information as is relevant and available. 


NOTE: All information submitted on behalf of the nominee will be kept CONFIDENTIAL  


 


FULL NAME OF NOMINEE 


      


 


 


 


 


CURRENT ADDRESS AND TELEPHONE NUMBER  


      


 


 


 


 


DATE AND PLACE OF BIRTH 


      


 


 


 


 


EDUCATION  
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PRESENT POSITION 


      


 


 


 


 


POSITIONS HELD (BUSINESS, PROFESSIONAL, ACADEMIC, VOLUNTEER, ETC.) 


      


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES 


      


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


NATIONAL OR PROVINCIAL ACTIVITIES 
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NOTABLE ACHIEVEMENTS 


      


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


PREVIOUS AWARDS OR RECOGNITIONS 


      


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


PLEASE STATE BRIEFLY HOW THE NOMINEE FITS THE STATED CRITERIA AND THE 


CONNECTION WITH UBC, IF ANY  


      


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


SENATE ITEM 8a







Senate_Honorary_Degree_Nominations_Form_08/30/07_MCHOJNACKI 5 


SUBMITTED BY (PLEASE PRINT) 


Name:        
 


Address:        


 
 


Phone number:        
 


Signed by:        
 


Date:        
 


 


DEADLINE FOR NOMINATIONS TO BE RECEIVED IS OCTOBER 19, 2007 


All nominations must be received by this date.  Nominations will not be considered without the 


completion of the Nomination Form. 


 


Please return the completed form to: 
 


Attention: Chair, Okanagan Senate Policies and Procedures Committee 
The University of British Columbia 
c/o Okanagan Senate Secretariat 
SSC 109 B 
3333 University Way 
Kelowna, British Columbia V1V 1V7 
 
nathalie.bomberg@ubc.ca  
Tel: 250.807.9259 


 
 


Note on the nomination process 


Any member of the public or the University 


community may submit nominations.  All 


nominations are valid for a period of three 


years (the year nominated plus two years.)   


 


Nominations submitted to UBC Okanagan are 


considered for UBC Honorary Degrees that will 


be awarded at the Okanagan campus during 


the graduation ceremonies. 


 


The Okanagan Senate Secretariat distributes 


nomination forms which, when completed, are 


forwarded to the Okanagan Senate Policies and 


Procedures Committee. This Committee 


included the Chancellor, the President and 


members of the Okanagan Senate.  The 


Committee reviews the nominations and 


develops a list of proposed individuals, which is 


then recommended to the Okanagan Senate 


for final approval. 
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31 August 2007 
 
To:  Okanagan Senate 


From:  Policies & Procedures Committee 


Subject:   Honorary Degrees Processes (information) 


 
 
Please find attached for your information the July 2007 report of the dual-campus President’s 
Advisory Committee (PAC) on Honorary Degrees.  President Toope has accepted the PAC’s 
recommendations in full and requested that the responsible Senate Committee at each campus 
transmit the report to their respective Senates. The Committee is pleased to forward the report to 
Senators, along with a few comments. 
 
The Policies & Procedures (P&P) Committee would like to note in particular our support for the 
principle of maintaining the highest standards for the selection of candidates for honorary 
degrees. The P&P Committee is committed to recommending potential recipients of the highest 
calibre. 
 
Senators will note the PAC recommendation that UBC Okanagan aim to grant one honorary 
degree each year. The P&P Committee respectfully suggests that, given that UBC Okanagan 
currently holds two graduation ceremonies, it might be beneficial to grant two honorary degrees 
in some years. In determining how many candidates to recommend for Senate approval each 
year, the P&P Committee must also plan for the possibility that some nominees will be unable to 
accept our invitation. 
 
The Secretariat has opened this year’s nominations period.  A copy of the nomination form is 
attached.  An electronic version of the form is available at 
http://okanagan.students.ubc.ca/senate/honorary.cfm.  Please note the deadline for nominations is 
October 19, 2007. The Policies & Procedures Committee expects to present candidates for 
Senate approval at the December 2007 Senate meeting. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Daniel Keyes 
Chair, Policies & Procedures Committee 
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To: President Stephen Toope 


From:  President’s Advisory Committee on Honorary Degrees  


Re: Procedures and Criteria relating to the awarding of Honorary Degrees at UBC 
 
Date: May 18, 2007 
 
 
 
PROCEDURES AND CRITERIA RELATING TO THE AWARDING OF HONORARY 
DEGREES AT UBC 
 
PREAMBLE 
 
Since the creation of UBC Okanagan in 2005, and considering the authority of UBC’s two 
Senates - the Vancouver Senate and the Okanagan Senate - to confer honorary degrees, it was 
deemed desirable to review the procedures relating to such degrees.  Such a review also provides 
a useful opportunity to revise the current criteria so as to ensure that UBC honorary degrees at 
both campuses are granted under standards that are consistent with those of the best universities 
in the world; and to address any procedural matters that have been identified over the last few 
years. 
 
Accordingly, a President’s Advisory Committee has been established to review UBC's approach 
to identifying candidates for honorary degrees and their presentation for approval by each of the 
Senates.  The terms of reference of the Committee indicate that it should give attention to the 
following matters: 
 


• the criteria for awarding honorary degrees; 
• the procedures for soliciting nominations; 
• the format of the nomination dossiers and related materials; 
• guiding principles and procedures for use by Senate committees in assessing the dossiers 


and making recommendations; 
• the nature and extent of any relationship between the practices at UBCO and UBCV; 
• communications between Ceremonies, Public Affairs, the Secretariat to the Senates, the 


relevant Committees, and the President; 
• staff support for the above activities; 
• the budgetary impact of any recommendations that are made. 


 
Consistent with the above terms of reference, the present advisory committee has not attended to 
aspects relating to honorary degrees that arise beyond the approval of the two Senates (i.e. 
subsequent communications with recipients; the format of convocation ceremonies; etc.) 
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The Committee membership is: 
 


• Michael Isaacson 
• Jane Hutton 
• Sally Thorne 


 
The Director of Ceremonies and the Assistant Registrar, Senate & Curriculum Services are 
advisory to the Committee. 
 
The Committee met with President Toope, and thereafter formulated a set of guidelines as 
provided in this report. 
 
 GUIDELINES 
 
• Committee membership.  The responsibility for soliciting nominations and bringing 


forward recommendations should continue to be undertaken, separately, by the Tributes 
Committee of the Vancouver Senate and the Policies and Procedures Committee of the 
Okanagan Senate.  The President and Chancellor should both be voting members of both 
committees with respect to honorary degree considerations, and should normally be present 
for deliberations on such matters.  The Chairs of the two Committees should confer 
occasionally so as to ensure a suitable coordination of the activities of the two committees. 


 
• Committee Support.  As a shift to current practice, and recognizing that the solicitation, 


assessment and approval of nominations are responsibilities of the Senates, it is proposed that 
the Senate Secretariat provide support to the relevant Senate Committees up to and including 
the approval of recommendations by the two Senates.  Thereafter, the cases are handed to the 
Ceremonies Office for the purposes of contacting nominees through to their participation in 
ceremonies.  Because of the background, knowledge and expertise on these matters that 
resides in the Ceremonies Office, the Director of Ceremonies should continue to participate 
in the deliberations of the committees, at least for a transition period of a few years.  As well 
the Associate Secretary of the Senates* should participate in the deliberations of the 
committees.   (The Director of Ceremonies is currently a member of the Tributes Committee 
of the Vancouver Senate only, and the Associate Secretary of the Senates is not a member of 
either committee.  The Committees may wish to review their membership in this regard.) 


 
 
• Number of degrees.  The number of honorary degrees ultimately awarded each year is 


related to the number of invitations that are approved by the Senates, the proportion of 
individuals who accept invitations, and the number of postponed acceptances that are brought 
forward from a previous year.  In the last few years, the number of honorary degrees 
conferred at the Vancouver campus has been approximately 12 per year (10 in May and 2 in 
November); and it has been 1-2 at the Okanagan campus.  It is recommended that the number 
of nominations that are approved each year by the Senates should be such that the number 


                                                 
* It is intended that this additional title of the Assistant Registrar Enrolment Services will be brought forward shortly 
from the relevant Senate committees as a recommendation to the Secretary and the Chair of the Senates. 
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awarded each year is unlikely to exceed 10 at the Vancouver campus and 1 at the Okanagan 
campus.  


 
• Nomination form.  There will be a single nomination form that will include an indication of 


the Senate to which the nomination should be directed.  The form will be modernized and 
made readily available through the Senates’ web-sites.  Nominations will need to conform 
more closely to specified format requirements than in the past.  Specifically, the nomination 
will need to be limited to a prescribed length, and must include 2 - 5 letters from 
distinguished referees.  There will also be a minimum amount of required information, 
without which a nomination will not be considered. A nomination should describe how the 
nominee fits the stated criteria, and the connection with UBC if any.  It is preferred that the 
nomination includes a full curriculum vitae, but as minimum should include a summary 
curriculum vitae, or a biographical sketch of the nominee.  (It is entirely appropriate to 
provide references to web-sites containing this information.)   


 
• Choice of campus.  The nominee may choose to accept, defer or decline a degree at a 


particular campus, but it is not possible for the nominee to choose to receive the degree at the 
other campus.  Those deferring acceptance may normally do so for no more than two years.  
However, the period of deferral may be extended by the Ceremonies Office, in consultation 
with the relevant committee chair, if considered appropriate. 


 
• Master list of nominees.  The Secretariat is requested to maintain, and make available to 


committee members, a single updated list of nominee names that includes the following:  
current nominations submitted to both committees; intended campus; nominations from 
previous years that remain active (with an indication of the final year of consideration); 
nominations recommended by either committee; and past degree recipients.  For each name 
there should be an indication of the basis of the nomination (the sphere of contribution and 
the affiliation with UBC if any), and any special notes.  If the same name has been nominated 
independently for the two campuses, the Committee chairs will confer in order to select the 
committee that initially considers the nomination. 


 
• Solicitation of nominations.  The Committees will proactively solicit nominations from 


Senators, Deans, Heads and Directors, and the campus and alumni communities.  Any 
individual, including the President, the Chancellor and committee members, may nominate 
candidates for an honorary degree at either campus, by the stated deadline and following the 
appropriate format. In exceptional circumstances, nominations may be brought to the 
Committee on an urgent basis through the Office of the President, or may emerge through 
committee discussion and consensus.  The Secretariat is available to provide advice on the 
submission of nominations. 


 
• Schedule.  The deadline for nominations each year should be approximately September 15.   


Each Committee will likely meet twice following the deadline: once to develop a short-list of 
the nominations and to determine any additional information that may be required; and a 
second time to finalize the list of recommended nominees to be taken to the respective 
Senate.  The committee recommendations are brought forward to the November or December 
Senate meetings. 
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• Adjudication.  All current nominees and nominees brought forward from previous years 


should be considered by the committees, and either (i) included in the recommendations 
taken to the Senate, (ii) removed from future consideration, or (iii) retained for future 
consideration for up to three cycles in total.   The adjudication process should be modernized 
and handled through web-sites and/or e-mails to the extent possible.  Thus, the nomination 
packages should be available to committee members through a web-site with password 
access.  (As well, committee members may review hard copies of nominations in the 
Secretariat offices.)  The master list of nominees, as described above, will be e-mailed or 
made available electronically in a secure way, in confidence, to committee members.  


 
• Recommendation to Senate.  The committee report brought to each Senate should include a 


list of recommended names, with a brief justification for each.  The report is considered by 
each Senate in camera.  The committees should not recommend names to Senate on a 
provisional basis, nor should the committees present candidates in any rank order. 


 
• Parchment.  For standard degree parchments, the campus is to be identified through the 


phrase “the Vancouver Senate of the University of British Columbia …” or “the Okanagan 
Senate of the University of British Columbia …”, as appropriate.  Honorary degree 
parchments are entirely in Latin and do not make reference to the Senates, the campus or the 
city.  The Committee is of the view that it is appropriate to make some reference to the 
campus, and suggest replacing the phrase “Signed at the Annual Congregation” by “Signed at 
the Okanagan Annual Congregation” or signed at the “Vancouver Annual Congregation”, as 
appropriate. 


 
• Criteria.  The criteria are identical for both campuses.  The stated criteria are as follows:  


 
The award of an Honorary Degree is recognition by the University of British Columbia of 
distinguished achievement or of outstanding service.  The criteria for the award of an 
Honorary Degree are excellence, eminence, and accomplishment.  Nominees must be 
exceptionally distinguished: scholars, creative artists, public servants, persons prominent in 
the community and the professions, and others who have made significant contributions 
locally, nationally or globally. 
 
Honorary degrees are not normally awarded to those who currently hold political office, 
including Senators, nor to current or former UBC faculty members, nor those whose 
contributions may be considered to be no longer of current interest or at previous levels of 
significance.  In approving candidates for Honorary Degrees, the Senates strive for diversity 
of background, disciplines, and spheres of contribution.  A nomination that may possibly be 
controversial will need to pass the test: “is UBC willing to deal with any and all possible 
consequences?” 
 
Because former faculty members will no longer normally be eligible for Honorary Degrees, 
but should sometimes be recognized in some way, the two Senate Committees should confer 
and consult on the possible establishment of a new recognition,  such as “Distinguished 
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Emeritus Professor”.  It is recognized that corresponding policies on this matter may be 
distinct at the two campuses. 
 


• Public announcement.  Committee members should hold lists of nominees in strict 
confidence in perpetuity.  Senators are reminded that all names brought to the Senates are 
strictly confidential, except for those names that are publicly announced, and then only after 
a public announcement is made.  The Ceremonies Office is responsible for the public 
announcement of those nominees who have accepted nominations for the coming 
Congregation ceremonies.  This announcement should be made with notable publicity in 
coordination with the Public Affairs Office, and should include photographs, a press release, 
and articles in UBC Reports and the University’s web-site.  


 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
President Toope is invited to approve the report as presented herein and to forward it to the 
relevant Committees of the Senates, for their endorsement and transmittal for information to the 
September 2007 meetings of the Senates.  (In case of possible changes introduced by either 
committee, coordination between the two committees and the President will be needed to ensure 
that the identical report is brought forward to the two Senates.)  
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THE UNIVERSITY OF BRITISH COLUMBIA 


UBC Curriculum Proposal (v1/04)  1 


Curriculum Proposal Form 
UBC OKANAGAN 


New or Change to Course or Program 
Category: 1 
Faculty:  The Irving K. Barber School of 
Arts and Sciences 
Unit/Dept.:  Unit 3 
Faculty Approval Date:  
Effective Session: Winter Term 1 2007 


Date:  25 March 2007 
Contact Person:  Al Vaisius 
Phone:  (250) 807-8748 
Email: al.vaisius@ubc.ca 


 
 
 
 
Proposed Calendar Entries:   
 
Major in Biochemistry 
The Major is structured to meet the 
requirements of a major in Science and will 
take four years. 
First and Second Years  Credits 


BIOL 116, 125  6  


CHEM 111, 113; or CHEM 121, 123  6  


MATH 100, 101  6  


PHYS 112, 122; or PHYS 111, 102  6  


Two of ENGL 112, 113, 150, 151, 
152, 153  


6  


BIOL 200  3  


BIOL 228  3  


CHEM 203, 204  6  


One of CHEM 201, 210  3  


Arts electives  6  


Science electives  6  


General Option  


MATH 200  3  


Wine Option  


BIOL 210  3  


Total Credits  60 (57)  


Third and Fourth Years  Credits 


BIOC 304, 305  6  


BIOL 365, 366  6  


BIOL 393, 3952  6  


BIOC 4021  3  


BIOC 4051  3  


BIOC 4101  3  


Arts electives  6  


Electives  12  


General Option  


URL:  
http://okanagan.students.ubc.ca/calendar/index.c
fm?tree=18,282,858,1069  
 
Present Calendar Entry:   
 
Major in Biochemistry 
The Major is structured to meet the 
requirements of a major in Science and will 
take four years. 
First and Second Years  Credits 


BIOL 116, 125  6  


CHEM 111, 113; or CHEM 121, 123  6  


MATH 100, 101  6  


PHYS 112, 122; or PHYS 111, 102  6  


Two of ENGL 112, 113, 150, 151, 
152, 153  


6  


BIOL 200  3  


BIOL 228  3  


CHEM 203, 204  6  


One of CHEM 201, 210  3  


Arts electives  6  


Science electives  6  


General Option  


MATH 200  3  


Wine Option  


BIOL 210  3  


Total Credits  60 (57)  


Third and Fourth Years  Credits 


BIOL 311  3  


BIOL 365, 366  6  


BIOL 393, 3952  6  


BIOC 4021  3  


BIOC 4051  3  


BIOC 4101  3  


Arts electives  6  


Electives  12  


General Option  


SENATE ITEM 9







THE UNIVERSITY OF BRITISH COLUMBIA 
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BIOC 403  3  


  


CHEM 304  3  


CHEM 305  3  


CHEM 333  3  


CHEM 335  3  


Medical Option  


BIOC 308, 309  6  


BIOC 407  3  


BIOL 310  3  


  


CHEM 304  3  


CHEM 305  3  


Wine Option  


BIOC 306  3  


BIOC 307  3  


BIOC 310  3  


BIOC 403  3  


BIOL 333  3  


  


Total Credits  60 (63)  


Minimum credits for degree  120  


 
 


Proposed Course Description: 


BIOC 304 (3) MOLECULAR 
BIOCHEMISTRY I  
Principles of thermodynamics and 
reaction kinetics in biochemistry. 
Acid/base biochemistry.  An 
introduction to structural techniques, 
e.g., X-ray crystallography.  Structure 
and function of lipids, amino acids, 
proteins, carbohydrates, nucleotides, 
and nucleic acids. Enzyme kinetics.  
Recombinant DNA technology.  [3-2*-0] 
Prerequisite: BIOL 200, CHEM 204, and 
one of CHEM 201 or CHEM 210. 
 
BIOC 305 (3) MOLECULAR 
BIOCHEMISTRY II 
Metabolic pathways with a mechanistic 
perspective including regulation and 
control of carbohydrate, lipid, amino 
acid, and nucleotide catabolism and 
anabolism. Oxidative- and photo-
phosphorylation. The biochemistry and  


BIOC 403  3  


BIOL 319  3  


CHEM 304  3  


CHEM 305  3  


CHEM 333  3  


CHEM 335  3  


Medical Option  


BIOC 308, 309  6  


BIOC 407  3  


BIOL 310  3  


BIOL 319  3  


CHEM 304  3  


CHEM 305  3  


Wine Option  


BIOC 306  3  


BIOC 307  3  


BIOC 310  3  


BIOC 403  3  


BIOL 333  3  


CHEM 333  3  


Total Credits  60 (63)  


Minimum credits for degree  120  


 
 


Present Course Description: 


None 
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molecular biology of signal transduction, 
replication, DNA repair, transcription, 
translation and gene regulation. [3-0-0]  
Prerequisite: BIOC 304 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


 
 
 
 
 
 
Type of Action:  
Modify program by replacing a core course 
with a course specific for biochemistry 
majors. 
 
Rationale:   
The two biology courses BIOL 311/319 (6) 
which cover biochemistry for the biology 
major are being replaced with two 
biochemistry courses specifically for 
biochemistry majors, BIOC 304/305 (6). 
The wine option only required BIOL 311 
(3) and is replaced with BIOC 304/305 (6) 
and consequently CHEM 333 Spectroscopy 
is removed from the program. 
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Curriculum Proposal Form 
UBC OKANAGAN 


New or Change to Course or Program 
Category: 1 
Faculty:  Irving K. Barber School of Arts 
and Sciences 
Unit/Dept.: Unit 5 
Faculty Approval Date: April 3, 2007 
Effective Session: Winter Term 1 2007  


Date:  11-22-2006 
Contact Person: Javad Tavakoli 
Phone: 250-807-9535 
Email: javad.tavakoli@ubc.ca  


 
Proposed Calendar Entries:   
 
MATH 126 (3) BASIC 
MATHEMATICS: AN ABORIGINAL 
PERSPECTIVE  
Topics used in university courses: 
algebra, functions, graphs, basic 
geometry, trigonometry, exponential and 
logarithmic functions.  Employs cyclical 
process of analysis and synthesis 
common to some Aboriginal cultures.  
Restricted to first year students.  Cannot 
be counted for credit toward the BSc 
degree.  Students who have received 
credit for MATH 125 cannot receive 
credit for this course. [3-0-1]   
Prerequisite: MATH 11 or equivalent 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


 
URL:  
n/a  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Type of Action: A new course 
 
Rationale:   
There is a need for a university level 
introductory mathematics course, taught 
from Aboriginal perspectives, which will 
prepare students to advance in academic 
studies.   
By emphasizing common Aboriginal 
perspectives the course will encourage 
Aboriginal students to enroll and succeed 
in academic study.  Aboriginal guest 
speakers will be invited to present 
Aboriginal perspectives of mathematics. 
This is a new mathematics course which 
will develop mathematics skills required by 
all other mathematics and statistics courses 
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http://okanagan.students.ubc.ca/calendar/co
urses.cfm?code=MATH 
 
MATH 125 (3) Pre-Calculus  


Prepares students for a calculus 
course. Functions and their graphs; 
inverse functions; algebraic, 
exponential, logarithmic, trigonometric 
functions; trigonometric identities; 
matrices; determinants; complex 
numbers; binomial theorem; 
sequences; series; conic sections. This 
course is dependent on a minimum 
enrolment and cannot be taken 
towards a B.A. or B.Sc. degree. OUC 
equivalent: MATH 120. Students who 
have received credit for MATH 126 
cannot receive credit for this 
course. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: A score of 64% or higher 
in Mathematics 11. 


 
MATH 100 (3) Differential Calculus with 
Applications to Physical Sciences and 
Engineering  


Derivatives of elementary functions. 
Covers applications and modelling: 
graphing and optimization. OUC 
equivalent: MATH 112. [3-1-0] 
Prerequisite: Either (a) a score of 60% 
or higher in MATH 125 or MATH 126 
or (b) a score of 64% or higher in 
MATH 12. A minimum grade of B in 
Principles of Mathematics 12 or 64% in 
MATH 125 or MATH 126 is strongly 
recommended. 


 
MATH 116 (3) Calculus I for Management 
and Economics  


The derivative; rate of change; 
derivatives of algebraic, logarithmic, 
and exponential functions; applications 
to marginal analysis; elasticity of 
demand; optimization and curve-
sketching; functions of several 
variables; partial derivatives; Lagrange 
multipliers. OUC equivalent: MATH 
116. [3-1-0] 
Prerequisite: MATH 125 or MATH 126 
Mathematics 12. A minimum grade of 
'C+' (64%) in Principles of 
Mathematics 12 is strongly 
recommended. 


 
 


 
Present Calendar Entry:  
http://okanagan.students.ubc.ca/calendar/co
urses.cfm?code=MATH 
 
MATH 125 (3) Pre-Calculus  


Prepares students for a calculus 
course. Functions and their graphs; 
inverse functions; algebraic, 
exponential, logarithmic, trigonometric 
functions; trigonometric identities; 
matrices; determinants; complex 
numbers; binomial theorem; 
sequences; series; conic sections. This 
course is dependent on a minimum 
enrolment and cannot be taken 
towards a B.A. or B.Sc. degree. OUC 
equivalent: MATH 120. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: A score of 64% or higher 
in Mathematics 11. 


 
 
 
 
 
MATH 100 (3) Differential Calculus with 
Applications to Physical Sciences and 
Engineering  


Derivatives of elementary functions. 
Covers applications and modelling: 
graphing and optimization. OUC 
equivalent: MATH 112. [3-1-0] 
Prerequisite: Either (a) a score of 60% 
or higher in MATH 125 or (b) a score of 
64% or higher in MATH 12. A minimum 
grade of B in Principles of Mathematics 
12 or 64% in MATH 125 is strongly 
recommended. 


 
MATH 116 (3) Calculus I for Management 
and Economics  


The derivative; rate of change; 
derivatives of algebraic, logarithmic, 
and exponential functions; applications 
to marginal analysis; elasticity of 
demand; optimization and curve-
sketching; functions of several 
variables; partial derivatives; Lagrange 
multipliers. OUC equivalent: MATH 
116. [3-1-0] 
Prerequisite: MATH 125 or 
Mathematics 12. A minimum grade of 
'C+' (64%) in Principles of 
Mathematics 12 is strongly 
recommended. 


. 
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UBC Curriculum Proposal Form 
Change to Course or Program 


Category: 1 
 
Faculty:   Management 
Department:   
Faculty Approval Date:  August 8, 2007 
 
Effective Session:  Winter Term 1 
Year 2007 for Change 
 


 
Date:   August 8, 2007 
Contact Person:  Ian Stuart 
Phone:  7-9656 
Email:  ian.stuart@ubc.ca  


 
Proposed Calendar Entry:   
  
http://okanagan.students.ubc.ca/calendar/index.cf
m?tree=18,287,884,1110  
 


MGMT 301 - Introduction to Financial 
Accounting  


MGMT 302 - Introduction to Managerial 
Accounting  


MGMT 310 - Introduction to Finance  


MGMT 320 - Introduction to Marketing  


MGMT 330 - Introduction to 
Organizational Behaviour  


MGMT 340 - Introduction to 
Management Communications  


MGMT 350 - Introduction to Information 
Technology Management  


MGMT 355 – Operations Management 


MGMT 360 - Business Conditions 
Analysis  


 


MGMT 380 - Sustainability and Business  


MGMT 390 - Industry Analysis Project  


 
http://okanagan.students.ubc.ca/calendar/courses.c
fm?code=MGMT 
 
MGMT 301 (3) Introduction to Financial Accounting  
Construction and interpretation of financial statements. 
[3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
MGMT 302 (3) Introduction to Managerial 
Accounting  
Major issues and methods of managerial accounting and 
how they are used by companies to enhance the quality 
of their management decisions. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
 
 


 
Present Calendar Entry: 
 
http://okanagan.students.ubc.ca/calendar/index.cfm?t
ree=18,287,884,1110  
 


MGMT 301 - Introduction to Financial 
Accounting  


MGMT 302 - Introduction to Managerial 
Accounting  


MGMT 310 - Introduction to Finance  


MGMT 320 - Introduction to Marketing  


MGMT 330 - Introduction to Organizational 
Behaviour  


MGMT 340 - Introduction to Management 
Communications  


MGMT 350 - Introduction to Information 
Technology Management  


 
MGMT 360 - Business Conditions Analysis  


MGMT 370 - Entrepreneurship and the 
Smaller Firm  


MGMT 380 - Sustainability and Business  


MGMT 390 - Industry Analysis Project  


 
http://okanagan.students.ubc.ca/calendar/courses.cfm
?code=MGMT 
 
MGMT 301 (3) Introduction to Financial Accounting  
Construction and interpretation of financial statements. [3-
0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
 
MGMT 302 (3) Introduction to Managerial Accounting  
Major issues and methods of managerial accounting and 
how they are used by companies to enhance the quality of 
their management decisions. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
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MGMT 310 (3) Introduction to Finance  
Framework development for analyzing a firm's 
investment and financing decisions and a foundation in 
the basic concepts underlying modern corporate finance. 
[3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
MGMT 320 (3) Introduction to Marketing  
Concepts, analyses, and activities that comprise 
marketing management; practice with assessing and 
solving marketing problems. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
MGMT 330 (3) Introduction to Organizational 
Behaviour  
Theories and concepts. Research, analytic, and 
behavioural skills aimed at understanding and managing 
the behaviour of individuals and groups in organizations. 
[3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
MGMT 340 (3) Introduction to Management 
Communications  
Opportunity for students to improve abilities to 
communicate effectively, regardless of the particular 
medium or situation. Enhances understanding of factors 
contributing to group effectiveness, and develops skills 
in working effectively as a member of a group or project 
team. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
MGMT 350 (3) Introduction to Information 
Technology Management  
IT managerial issues and their impact on small and 
medium enterprises and their people. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
MGMT 355 (3) – Operations Management 
Introduction to the strategic and tactical decisions of 
operations management as it applies to both service and 
manufacturing sectors.  Topics include process and 
technology choice, process flow, layout of facilities, 
capacity and resource planning, inventory control, lean 
systems, quality management and quality control.  [3-0-
0]  
Prerequisite:  Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. 
program.  
 
MGMT 360 (3) Business Conditions Analysis  
Basic tools and concepts of macroeconomics; review of 
the "non-market" factors that influence the effective 
performance of organizations. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


 
MGMT 310 (3) Introduction to Finance  
Framework development for analyzing a firm's investment 
and financing decisions and a foundation in the basic 
concepts underlying modern corporate finance. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
MGMT 320 (3) Introduction to Marketing  
Concepts, analyses, and activities that comprise marketing 
management; practice with assessing and solving 
marketing problems. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
 
MGMT 330 (3) Introduction to Organizational 
Behaviour  
Theories and concepts. Research, analytic, and behavioural 
skills aimed at understanding and managing the behaviour 
of individuals and groups in organizations. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
 
MGMT 340 (3) Introduction to Management 
Communications  
Opportunity for students to improve abilities to 
communicate effectively, regardless of the particular 
medium or situation. Enhances understanding of factors 
contributing to group effectiveness, and develops skills in 
working effectively as a member of a group or project 
team. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
MGMT 350 (3) Introduction to Information Technology 
Management  
IT managerial issues and their impact on small and medium 
enterprises and their people. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


 
 
 
 
 
MGMT 360 (3) Business Conditions Analysis  
Basic tools and concepts of macroeconomics; review of the 
"non-market" factors that influence the effective 
performance of organizations. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
MGMT 370 (3) Entrepreneurship and the Smaller Firm  
Exposure to the issues and challenges associated with 
starting a new entrepreneurial business. Students gain an 
appreciation of the challenges associated with creating a 
new venture. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
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MGMT 380 (3) Sustainability and Business  
Sustainable development issues and current thinking 
regarding sustainability and its implications for 
businesses and their managers. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
MGMT 390 (3) Industry Analysis Project  
Applications of management concepts to the study of 
the nature and dynamics of an industry active in the 
Okanagan or British Columbia. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
 


http://okanagan.students.ubc.ca/calendar/index.cf
m?tree=18,287,884,1110  
 


Third Year  


MGMT 301 - Introduction to Financial Accounting   


MGMT 302 - Introduction to Managerial Accounting    


MGMT 310 - Introduction to Finance   


MGMT 320 - Introduction to Marketing   


MGMT 330 - Introduction to Organizational 
Behaviour  


 


MGMT 340 - Introduction to Management 
Communications  


 


MGMT 350 - Introduction to Information Technology 
Management  


 


MGMT 355 – Operations Management  


MGMT 360 - Business Conditions Analysis  


MGMT 380 - Sustainability and Business   


MGMT 390 - Industry Analysis Project   


Total Third-Year Credits   


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


 
 
 
MGMT 380 (3) Sustainability and Business  
Sustainable development issues and current thinking 
regarding sustainability and its implications for businesses 
and their managers. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 
 
MGMT 390 (3) Industry Analysis Project  
Applications of managment concepts to the study of the 
nature and dynamics of an industry active in the Okanagan 
or British Columbia. [3-0-0] 
Prerequisite: Third-year standing in the B.Mgt. program. 


 


http://okanagan.students.ubc.ca/calendar/index.cfm?t
ree=18,287,884,1110  
 


Third Year  


MGMT 301 - Introduction to Financial Accounting  


MGMT 302 - Introduction to Managerial Accounting  


MGMT 310 - Introduction to Finance  


MGMT 320 - Introduction to Marketing  


MGMT 330 - Introduction to Organizational Behaviour  


MGMT 340 - Introduction to Management 
Communications  


MGMT 350 - Introduction to Information Technology 
Management  


MGMT 360 - Business Conditions Analysis  


MGMT 370 - Entrepreneurship and the Smaller Firm  


MGMT 380 - Sustainability and Business  


MGMT 390 - Industry Analysis Project  


Total Third-Year Credits  


 


 


Type of Action: 
Adding MGMT 355 to Third Year. Removing 
MGMT 370.  
 
Rationale:   
To bring the mandatory core curriculum of the 3rd 
year business courses (300 level) into alignment with 
accreditation (AACSB) requirements for 
undergraduate business degree programs.   
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12 September 2007 
 
To:  Okanagan Senate 
 
From:  Curriculum Committee 
 
Subject:   September Curriculum Proposals 
 
  
The Senate Curriculum Committee has reviewed the material forwarded to it by the 
faculties, and encloses those proposals it deems as ready for approval.  
 
As such, the following is recommended to Senate:  
 


“That Senate approves the new undergraduate courses brought forward by the 
Faculties of Arts and Sciences and Management as set out in the attached 
packages” 


 


 OKANAGAN SENATE SECRETARIAT 
Enrolment Services


Senate and Curriculum Services
3333 University Way 


Kelowna, BC · V1V 1V7 
Tel: (250) 807-9259 · Fax: (250) 807-8007 


christopher.eaton@ubc.ca 
nathalie.bomberg@ubc.ca 
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12 September 2007 
 
To:  Okanagan Senate 
 
From:  Curriculum Committee 
 
Subject:   September Curriculum Proposals 
 


 
 
Attached please find the following for your consideration:  
 
Faculty of Arts and Sciences  
 


1. The following new courses:  
a. BIOC 304  (3)  Molecular Biochemistry I 
b. BIOC 305  (3)  Molecular Biochemistry II 
c. MATH 126  (3)  Basic Mathematics: An Aboriginal Perspective  


 
Faculty of Management 
 


2. The following new courses: 
a. MGMT 355 (3) Operations Management 


 


 OKANAGAN SENATE SECRETARIAT 
Enrolment Services


Senate and Curriculum Services
3333 University Way 


Kelowna, BC · V1V 1V7 
Tel: (250) 807-9259 · Fax: (250) 807-8007 


christopher.eaton@ubc.ca 
nathalie.bomberg@ubc.ca 
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12 September 2007 
 
Memo to:  Okanagan Senate 
 
From:   Admissions and Awards Committees  
 
RE:  Degree Recognition at UBC: Applicants from a College or University 


(approval) 


 
 


 
Please find attached a proposal from Undergraduate Admissions to further define and 
clarify Degree Recognition at UBC. 
 
Motion: That the Senate approve proposal from Undergraduate Admissions to 


further define and clarify Degree Recognition at UBC. 
  


 


 OKANAGAN SENATE SECRETARIAT 
Enrolment Services 


Senate and Curriculum Services 
3333 University Way 


Kelowna, BC · V1V 1V7 
Tel: (250) 807-9259 · Fax: (250) 807-8007 


nathalie.bomberg@ubc.ca 
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The University of British Columbia 


Memorandum 
 
 
April 21, 2007 
 
Prepared by: Michael Bluhm, Acting Associate Director, Undergraduate 


Admissions 
 
On behalf of: Dr James Berger, Chair, Senate Admissions Committee 
 
For Discussion: Senate Admissions Committee (April 25, 2007) 
 
 
 
Recommendation to further define and clarify Degree Recognition at 
UBC 
 
Introduction 
With respect to applicants from other colleges and universities, the UBC Academic Calendar 
currently states, “Applicants with prior credit from a recognized university or college will be 
admitted on satisfaction of the appropriate admission requirements…”  The word “recognized” 
has come under some scrutiny of late as the meaning of the term has changed with the post-
secondary landscape. 
 
Many countries have well-established, usually governmental, accrediting agencies.  Within those 
countries, membership in the appropriate accrediting body serves as the recognition UBC policy 
requires.  In Canada however, no such accrediting body exists.  For years, the general term 
‘recognized’ served the purpose in a relatively simple structure of post-secondary education in 
Canada consisting primarily of publicly funded colleges and universities awarding distinct 
credentials for distinct purposes.  Historically, colleges offered associate degrees, diplomas and 
certificates.  Universities offered degrees.  Over time, there has been significant blurring of the 
borders between colleges and universities including the development of highly organized transfer 
articulation systems such as BCCAT allowing students to transfer freely from one type of 
institution and credential to another.  Continuing evolution of the post-secondary system fuelled 
by efforts to increase capacity, choice, and mobility, has lead to new types of institutions and new 
definitions of existing institutions.  Now colleges, university-colleges, and universities exist side-
by-side all offering many types of credentials.  And perhaps a more significant change in the 
system has been the increasing number of institutions operating under private and for-profit 
funding structures.  We have reached a point where it is necessary to further define what is meant 
by ‘recognized’. 
 
In March 2007, the UBC Senate Admissions Committee hosted a colloquium on the topic of 
degree recognition with speakers from the BC Ministry of Advanced Education, the Degree 
Quality Assessment Board, and the BC Council on Admissions and Transfer, as well as 
participants from the UBC campus community and sister institutions.  At the request of the 
Senate Admissions Committee, this colloquium was to serve as an opportunity to gain insight into 
the existing mechanisms by which institutions gain approval and/or acceptance to offer new 
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degree programs.  While remaining conscious of the issue being trans-national, our discussions 
focused primarily on the current situation in British Columbia. 
 
 
See attached:  Summary of Discussions 
   Recommendation 
   Resources 
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Summary of Colloquium on Degree Recognition 
Dr Gary Poole, Director of the Centre for Teaching and Academic Growth was asked to moderate 
the event.  Dr. Poole began by providing a pedagogical model that emphasized the importance of 
competencies and outcomes in comparing programs, credentials, and providers.   
 
Dorothy Rogers, Manager of the Quality Assurance unit of the BC Ministry of Advanced 
Education provided us with a historical account of the Degree Authorization Act and Degree 
Quality Assessment Board put in place in 2003.  Under new legislation, all new degree programs 
in the province must seek approval by the Minister of Advanced Education.  The DQAB is 
charged with the task of assessment and recommendation of degree program approval to the 
Minister.  The new legislation allows for private and out-of-province public institutions to offer 
degrees in the province after thorough assessment, a much more rigorous process than before this 
new legislation was in place. The Ministry of Advanced Education considers the DQAB 
assessment process and recommendation as sufficient in lieu of accreditation for degree programs 
to be offered in BC. 
 
Roger Blackman, Vice Chair of the Degree Quality Assessment Board described the process the 
DQAB has in place for institutions requesting approval of new degree programs.  This process is 
a careful examination of proposed programs and the institutions proposing to offer them.  Expert 
panels, generally consisting of presidents and deans of existing colleges and universities in the 
province, perform organizational and program reviews.  The Board operates with transparency by 
publicly posting the complete degree assessment process as well as full individual program 
proposals, and soliciting comments and feedback from interested parties.  Upon completion of the 
assessment process, the DQAB provides a recommendation to the Minister who ultimately 
approves or denies authorization.  Institutions who gain such authorization are then subject to 
periodic review for quality assurance. 
 
Frank Gelin, Executive Director of the BC Council on Admissions and Transfer provided us with 
a national perspective and an account of what is happening in other provinces.  Dr. Gelin drew 
attention to a historical tendency for many Canadian universities to default to requiring 
membership within the Association of Universities and Colleges of Canada as de facto 
accreditation.  However, recent discussions on a national level have lead to a policy statement 
issued by the Council of Ontario Universities stating that applicants from provincially assisted 
universities in Ontario should be considered for admission to programs on an individual basis and 
selection should be based on a merit system. 
 
Finola Finlay provided us with a historical account of the development of the BCCAT system as 
well as the relationship BCCAT has with the Ministry with respect to new degree programs 
seeking entry to the BC Transfer System.  Particularly relevant was the account of BCCAT’s 
development of a quality assurance mechanism in conjunction with The University President’s 
Council in 2002.  Upon development of this quality assurance mechanism, the project was put on 
hold in anticipation of the pending Degree Authorization Act and subsequent DQAB.  Once the 
DQAB was in place, BCCAT conducted a line-by-line comparison of the two quality assurance 
mechanisms and concluded that the DQAB process was as or more rigorous and comprehensive 
than the process they had previously drafted.  At that time, BCCAT agreed that DQAB approval 
would suffice as approval to request articulation within the BC Transfer System.   
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Calendar Change Proposal Form 
UBC and UBC Okanagan 


 
Approval Date for Vancouver:  
April 25, 2007 
Approval Date for Okanagan:  
May 11, 2007 
Effective Session: Immediate 
Year for change: 2007 


Date: April 24, 2007 
Contact Person:  Michael Bluhm, Acting Associate 
Director, Undergraduate Admissions 
Phone: 604-822-9489 
Email: michael.bluhm@ubc.ca  


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Proposed Calendar Entry: 


Applicants from a College or University > 
Introduction 


Applicants with prior credit from a 
recognized degree program university or 
college will be admitted on satisfaction of 
the appropriate admission requirement as 
outlined below. Courses successfully 
completed in prior study, where 
appropriate, may satisfy requirements of 
the program of study to which an applicant 
is admitted. 


A student Applicants with an 
unsatisfactory standing at a college or 
another university will not be admitted. 
Recognized Degree Programs in Canada: 
In British Columbia, recognized degree 
programs are those authorized by the Ministry 
of Advanced Education by recommendation of 
the Degree Quality Assessment Board.   
 
Recognized degree programs offered in other 
Canadian provinces include, but are not limited 
to, those offered by institutions with 
membership in the Association of Universities 
and Colleges of Canada (AUCC).  Degree 
programs from other Canadian provinces not 
offered by AUCC member institutions will be 
reviewed on a case-by-case basis. 


 
Current URL from Web Calendar:  
 
Vancouver:  
http://www.students.ubc.ca/calendar/index.cfm?tree
=2,25,72,0 
 
Okanagan: 
http://okanagan.students.ubc.ca/calendar/index.cfm?
tree=2,25,0,0 
 
Present Calendar Entry:  


Applicants from a College or University > 
Introduction 


Applicants with prior credit from a 
recognized university or college will be 
admitted on satisfaction of the appropriate 
admission requirement as outlined below. 
Courses successfully completed in prior 
study, where appropriate, may satisfy 
requirements of the program of study to 
which an applicant is admitted. 


A student with an unsatisfactory standing 
at a college or another university will not 
be admitted. 
Rationale for change/addition: 
The term “recognized university or 
college” is ambiguous.  There is no 
universal set of criteria that makes a 
university or college recognized.  The 
proposed language clarifies, where 
possible, what recognized means.   
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Recognized Degree Programs from outside of 
Canada: 
In the United States, recognized degree 
programs include, but are not limited to, those 
offered by institutions with regional 
accreditation from one of the following 
accrediting bodies: Middle States Association of 
Colleges and Schools, New England Association 
of Schools and Colleges, North Central 
Association of Colleges and Schools, Northwest 
Commission on Colleges and Universities, 
Southern Association of Colleges and Schools, 
Western Association of Schools and Colleges, 
National Association of Independent Schools.  
Degree programs from the US not offered by a 
regionally accredited institution will be 
reviewed on a case-by-case basis. 


 
Degree programs offered in other countries may 
be recognized if they are offered by institutions 
authorized to do so by the national government 
or a government-approved accrediting body and 
will be considered on a case-by-case basis. 
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12 September 2007 
 
Memo to:  Okanagan Senate 
 
From:   Admissions and Awards Committees  
 
RE:   Admission Requirements for ETEP and STEP (approval) 


 
 


 
Please find attached proposal from the Faculty of Education to adjust the admission 
requirements for ETEP and STEP. 
 
Motion: That the Senate approve the proposal from the Faculty of Education to 


adjust the admission requirements for ETEP and STEP 
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UBC Admissions Proposal Form 
Change to Course or Program 


 
Faculty:  Faculty of Education 
Department:  
Faculty Approval Date: June 4, 2007 
Dr. Robert Campbell: 
 
Effective Session Winter Term 1 
Year 2007 for Change 
 


Date: June 4, 2007 
Contact Person: Lorraine Carrier 
Phone: 807-8125 
Email: lorraine.carrier@ubc.ca  


 
Proposed Calendar Entry:   
 
 
 
 
 
 


VII. Faculties, Schools, and 
Colleges 
 


Faculty of Education > Bachelor 
of Education Programs > 
Admission Requirements for 
ETEP and STEP 


Note: ETEP has a September intake only. 
STEP has a July intake only. 


Application for admission to the Faculty of 
Education must be made through Enrolment 
Services. Procedures, policies, and admission 
requirements to UBC Okanagan and the Faculty 
of Education are specified in Chapter II, 
"Admission to UBC Okanagan," while information 
on applying for admission to UBC Okanagan can 
be found on the Prospective Students website. 
UBC's Undergraduate Admissions office will 
accept applications to the Teacher Education 
degree programs beginning the first working day 
in October. Applicants who wish to be 
considered for admission to the Elementary 
Teacher Education Program in September 
or the Secondary Teacher Education 
Program in July, must submit their application 
by February 28. 


Admission to the Faculty of Education is 
competitive, and all programs have a 


URL: 
http://okanagan.students.ubc.ca/calendar/index.cfm?tree=
18,284,838,1095 
 
 
 
Present Draft Calendar Entry: 
 


VII. Faculties, Schools, and 
Colleges 
 


Faculty of Education > Bachelor 
of Education Programs > 
Admission Requirements for 
ETEP and STEP 


Note: ETEP has a September intake only. 
STEP has a July intake only. 


Application for admission to the Faculty of 
Education must be made through Enrolment 
Services. Procedures, policies, and admission 
requirements to UBC Okanagan and the Faculty 
of Education are specified in Chapter II, 
"Admission to UBC Okanagan," while information 
on applying for admission to UBC Okanagan can 
be found on the Prospective Students website. 
UBC's Undergraduate Admissions office will 
accept applications to the Teacher Education 
degree programs beginning the first working day 
in October. Applicants who wish to be 
considered within the first round of admission 
offers must submit their application by February 
28. 


Admission to the Faculty of Education is 
competitive, and all programs have a 
limited enrolment. Satisfying the minimum 
admission requirements does not 
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limited enrolment. Satisfying the minimum 
admission requirements does not 
guarantee an offer of admission. 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 


guarantee an offer of admission. 


 
Type of Action: To change application 
submission information as ‘rounds of 
admission’ are no longer used. 
 
Rationale:  To coincide with other UBC 
Okanagan Faculties and to allow for 
admission assessments to begin earlier 
 


 
 
 
 








                                                 


   


 
T H E  U N I V E R S I T Y  O F  B R I T I S H  C O L U M B I A |  O K A N A G A N  


 
 


 
 
12 September 2007 
 
Memo to:  Okanagan Senate 
 
From:   Admissions and Awards Committee 
 
RE:   BFA Entrance Requirements Exemption (approval) 


 
 


 
Please find attached a proposal to extend the exemption to the entrance requirements for 
BFA students in Visual Arts from the Faculty of Creative and Critical Studies. 
 
Motion: That the Senate approve the attached proposal to extend the exemption to 


the entrance requirements for BFA students in Visual Arts for one 
additional year, ending in 2007, and that the admission requirements for 
the Bachelor of Fine Arts be reviewed with a deadline of November 2007 
to report back to the Admissions and Awards Committee.   
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